Minutes of the September 28, 2020 Special Meeting of Sherman Township Board

The special meeting of the Sherman Township Board was held on Monday September 28, 2020
at 7pm, in the meeting room of the township hall. Meeting was called to order by Supervisor-
Miller at 7:00 pm. After the pledge of allegiance, roll call was taken and members present were
Karen Berens, Doug Berens, Ken Smalligan, Roman Miller and Jamie Kukal.

One addition was made to the agenda in position B3- supervisor’s printer. Motion was made by
K Smalligan and 2" by D Berens to approve the agenda with the addition. All approved, motion
passed.

For public comment Clerk-Kukal explained the issue with a candidate being left off of all the
Newaygo County Ballots and how it is being addressed. She had already issued over 400
absentee ballots and spent $317.24 on postage. New ballots are being printed and the county is
reordering supplies at their cost. The county will also reimburse the cost of the original postage.
A letter has been posted on the township website, Facebook and the bulletin board explaining the
whole issue and how to move forward.

Supervisor-Miller had previously emailed the proposed 2021 Robinson Lake Special Assessment
District for review and asked if anyone had any questions on the proposal. With no questions at
that time, a motion was made by K Smalligan and 2" by K Berens, to approve the Robinson
Lake SAD of $147 for lakefront owners, 110.25 for Robinson creek owners, and 14.70 for the
unbuildable lots. Roll call vote was taken. Yes; K Berens, D Berens, K Smalligan, R Miller and J
Kukal. Motion passed.

Ken Smalligan reported that he was not successful in finding a printer for the dollar amount
approved at last month’s meeting and asked for an additional $200 to cover the cost for the
supervisor’s printer. Motion was made by K Berens and 2" by D Berens to approve K
Smalligan’s request for $400 to spend on a new printer for supervisor’s office. Roll call vote
was taken. Yes; K Berens, D Berens, K Smalligan, R Miller and J Kukal. Motion passed.

Meeting adjourned at 7:13 pm

Submitted by Jamie Kukal-clerk



